October 2024

Gréetings Friends & Fellow Laborers.

“We are confident, | say, and willing rather to be absent from the body, and to be present with
the Lord.” (Il Corinthians 5:8) My mother (Lucy Jolley) opened her eyes in Heaven on August 27™ and left
her feeble body behind. Not only did she see the face of her Savior, Jesus, but no doubt she also saw my
dad, her husband of 67 years and many other friends and relatives! Oh, how | long to be there myself!
No more pain, no more sorrow, no more suffering. Just praising Jesus for Eternity!! What a day that is
going to be & we rejoice in the fact that we will be together again!

In the last few months the Lord has allowed us to do some pulpit relief for some area Pastor’s.
We have also been able to present our ministry in a local church in North Carolina and we are thankful
for those opportunities. We also were able to attend “Missions School” this year with PBMI and we
thoroughly enjoyed the fellowship and encouragement we received through the messages and
instruction. To God be the Glory!

In our last prayer letter, we asked that you help us pray specifically for our truck that we use for
the ministry. We are thankful to report the Lord sent in the money from one of our supporting churches
to have those repairs completed. We are thankful the Lord knows exactly what we need and when we
need it. We have started to make plans for the upcoming year and get some projects scheduled that we
have been putting off because of the vehicle issue. We praise the Lord for what he has done and
continues to do and that He lets us be a part of what he does!

Most recently our property, community and surrounding Counties were damaged by Hurricane
Helene. While we didn’t suffer any major damage, we have been busy cleaning up and trying to help in
our community. With that being said, if you or your church need any assistance with cleanup from the
storm, please let me know and we will be glad to assist in any way that we can.

We are excited to see things progress with PBMI, we hope that you all receive the Newsletter
that is “published” quarterly. You can also follow PBMI on Facebook to see certain needs, encouraging
scripture, and other things as we try to update the FB page weekly, We praise the Lord for those of you
who support us faithfully and we are thankful for your support, both prayerfully and financially. Again, :f
we can be a help to you or your church family, please do not hesitate to contact us via email at:
m2missions@att.net, or by phone at (864) 809-8233.

God Bless You,

Philip Jolley & Family
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